MINUTES

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
City of Riverside
Thursday, May 10, 2018, 1 p.m.
Art Pick Council Chamber

PRESENT: Chair Soubirous and Member Melendrez

ABSENT: Vice Chair Mac Arthur

STAFF PRESENT: Ruthann Salera, Al Zelinka, Nathan Mustafa, and Nancy Crunk
ALSO PRESENT: David Castle

Chair Soubirous convened the meeting at 1:03 p.m.

CITY COUNCIL TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE FUTURE TOPICS REVIEW

Following discussion, motion was made by Chair Soubirous and seconded by Member
Melendrez (1) to receive and order filed the report on potential topics for review and
consideration by the City Council Transportation Committee; and (2) directing staff to
include the following topics for Committee review and consideration: (a) four axle
restrictions; (b) high-speeds along curved roadways such as Alessandro Boulevard
between Chicago and Central Avenues; (c) traffic signal timing; (d) safety review at
five-light-quadrant intersections; (e) Adams Street interchange; (f) Van Buren Boulevard
Project; (g) potential roundabout along Victoria Avenue and Washington Street; and
(h) preemption for marked police vehicles. Motion carried unanimously.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE.
David Castle spoke regarding a roundabout on Victoria Avenue and Washington Street.

ITEMS FOR FUTURE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION AS
REQUESTED BY MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE
There were no items requested for future Transportation Committee meetings.

The Transportation Committee adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

NANCY CRONK
Deputy City Clerk
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